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Lincoln Hills Sports Car Group Minutes
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Fine Arts Room

January 2, 2006 7:00 P.M.

Board Members


President, Ernie Drake

Membership Chair, Gen Tewart


Secretary, Steve Garavito

Event Coordinator, Steve Postle


Treasurer, Dick Brewster

Social Chair, Candi Garavito


Historian & Liaison to Community Association, Don Belval

Introductions

· Ernie welcomed membership and guests.

Reports

· Steve G. read the minutes of the November 7, 2005 meeting.  The minutes were approved.

· Gen referred potential members to the website for application forms.  She also reminded members that dues are due in January and that checks should be sent to Dick Brewster.  Any changes in a member’s car or insurance should be reported to Gen.

· Dick reported the following financial information for 2005:  The beginning balance for the year was $163.16, and the balance as of 12/31/05 was $246.88, showing a year-over-year gain of $83.72.  During the year, major revenues included $445 (dues), $1,120 (Delta trip), $250 (from Del Webb for showing our cars), $728 (Sonoma trip), and $1,400 (Christmas dinner).  Principal out-payments included $300 (charity – gift certificates), $1,060.33 (Delta trip), $728 (Sonoma trip), $1,400 (Christmas dinner), and $249.94 (website).

· Don reported on his meeting with the Community Association.  Ernie will sign off on the form required by the Association.  The group does not need to submit a financial report because we do not have a separate group checking account.  The Association has determined that groups must have elections every two years and that individuals are limited to maximum terms of 4 years in the same office.  Our constitution and by-laws – which require annual elections – are fully compliant.

· Steve P. thanked those who had submitted trip suggestions.  The trip selection process will be led by Don Belval later in the meeting.

· Candi reported that we had three social events in 2005:  the Cinco de Mayo party, the Halloween party, and the Christmas dinner party.  She welcomed suggestions for other social events in 2006 and encouraged volunteers.

· Ernie reported that the website is up and running.  We have renewed our domain name for an additional three years, and will have to renew our server agreement shortly.


Old Business
· Ernie congratulated the social committee and Nancy Fong for the wonderful Christmas dinner at the Victorian in Roseville.

· Ernie also thanked the 2005 officers – Bob Schroeder, Jody Schroeder, Steve Postle, Cleo Postle, Leici Webb, Don Belval, and Dick Brewster – for their excellent service in 2005.  He thanked Steve, Don, and Dick for continuing on this year’s board.  

· Ernie thanked Tom and Leici Webb for coordinating our Christmas “Help a Family in Need” efforts.  Tom reported that the group provided a $50 grocery gift certificate to six needy families – three families in the Auburn area and three families through the Lighthouse in Lincoln.  Members also provided gifts to the family members.  The Auburn organization and the Lighthouse were very grateful for the group’s support.

New Business

· Ernie suggested an increase in the annual dues from $10 to $20 per car.  The additional money would be used to support the Sunshine Fund, which provides flowers to members experiencing illness, hardship, etc.  It would also allow a potential increase in the group’s charitable activities.  The increase was approved by the members.

· Don led a session to review proposed overnight and day trips and to solicit additional suggestions.  Don’s suggested criteria for such trips were: (1) scenic/ historic sites; (2) quality restaurants/wineries; (3) shopping; (4) photo stops/opportunities; (5) curving, hilly and wide roads; and (6) short drive segments/comfort stations.  At Nick’s suggestion, “quality hotels” was added to the list.

· Nick suggested that the group have a day at the Sports Pavilion, which could include a barbeque, display of members’ cars, vendor participation (e.g., car detailers), and possible fund-raising via food sales, raffle, etc.  This could also be coupled with a “Poker Run.”  It was determined that this was more in the nature of a social event, and Candi will pursue the matter with Nick. 

· After an overview of the proposed trips and much discussion, the members voted.  In order of votes received, the top vote getters were: (1) Lake Almanor – 2 nights; (2) Hearst Castle – Solvang – 2 nights; (3) Death Valley – 3 nights; (4) Carmel, Monterey – 2 nights; (5) Gold Beach, OR – 2 nights; (6) Mendocino – 2 nights; (7) Filoli mansion, San Mateo – day trip; (8) Delta – day trip; (9) Quincy – day trip.

· Don and Steve P. will ask trip sponsors to provide a paragraph describing each trip and include an estimate of the cost per participant.  These will be used to refine our trip planning at the February meeting.  In addition, it was suggested that Ernie ask at each meeting whether there are any suggestions for ad hoc day trips in addition to the planned ones.

· Gen will distribute an updated membership list with email addresses.

· Nick suggested that we consider a group checking account.  This will be considered by the board and reported on at the next meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

LHSCG Secretary, Steve Garavito

